February Board Highlights

Dear TCA Family and Friends,

The TCA Board of Directors would like to share some highlights from our February 15, 2022, Board Meeting:

Celebrate TCA

We celebrated our High School's recent "Titans Wish Week" fundraising activities to benefit Make-A-Wish. Two students shared about their numerous activities to raise money, as well as their kickoff assembly and the benefit of meeting Mackenzie, who will be granted her wish to go to Disneyworld thanks to all of TCA's fundraising efforts. With the addition of approximately \$4500 raised by our high school, TCA has raised over \$60k for Make-A-Wish with several schools still planning their fundraising efforts this spring!

Board Appointment

Mr. Scott Palmer was appointed to TCA's Board for the remainder of Dr. Mayfield's term which will end in August 2023. Mr. Palmer is a familiar face at TCA having been in our community for more than 14 years. We look forward to Scott joining the Board, with his positive presence, leadership, fundraising experience, character, and unwavering support and enthusiasm.

Board Election News

The Board announced there will be three candidates for the two open seats on the TCA Board of Directors this year:

Dr. Terence Andre Mr. Tim Hannan Mrs. Kelli Hawkins

You may view their photos, candidate essays, and 5-minute video here. At the March 14th Board meeting, our parents and Board will have the opportunity to ask questions of each candidate. This year's election will take place from March 14th through April 1st. Results of the election will be announced at the April Board Meeting.

Curriculum Update

The Elementary Science K-5th and History K-6th curriculum review recommendations were presented and discussed. The committee, comprised of Deans, Principals, Teachers and Parents are recommending continuing with our Core Knowledge Science and History sequence. For the next several weeks, February 15th - March 8th, the curriculum sequence outlines will be in the elementary front offices for community review. Evaluations forms are available, and we would appreciate any input. The Board will vote on the recommended curriculum during the March 14th Board meeting.

As always, if you have questions, please contact us at talk2tcaboard@gmail.com.

Thank you,

Sonya Wittleder Board Secretary

TCA Board of Directors

The Classical Academy exists to assist parents in their mission to develop exemplary citizens, equipped with analytical thinking skills, virtuous character, and a passion for learning, all built upon a solid foundation of knowledge.

975 Stout Road, Colorado Springs, CO, USA

talk2tcaboard@gmail.com

719-484-0091 tcatitans.org